 

 

Premises Improvement Grants
The Board commissioned a premises survey of all non Health Centre practices and recently practices have been visited by the Health Board to discuss the findings of the survey. The Board has identified new funding which will allow practices to apply for Improvement Grants to upgrade their existing premises.  There is a substantial amount of funding for this financial year to be spent before the end of March 2013. It may not be possible to carry it over to the next financial year. If those practices that have had a visit following the survey result, have decided to go ahead and use this funding it would be advantageous if they were to do so promptly. This would allow an estimate of how much money was left to be offered to other practices and would therefore help GP colleagues. To date of about 100 practices visited less than ten have obtained estimates. 
 

There have been many questions to the LMC from practices concerning the HAI (Healthcare Associated Infection) regulations that apply to GP premises and what type of work practices should undertake. Here is a quick FAQ –

What are the statutory regulations which apply to GP premises?
All Health and Safety legislation and the Equalities Act 2010 (which now incorporates the Disability Discrimination Act) apply to GP premises.  Some of the DDA legislation does not apply to existing premises where making reasonable adjustment has been explored but it is impractical to implement the necessary changes.  
There are no specific laws regarding HAI that apply to existing GP premises although the premises needs to be "suitable" (see below). The main documents - Scottish Health Facilities Note 30 (SHPN 30) and Scottish Health Planning Notes 36 (SHPN 36) are government documents which apply to new build properties but are useful guidance documents for existing premises. The LMC and SGPC are clear that these are not legal documents.
Is our GMS Contract at risk if we don't upgrade our premises?
The regulations regarding premises in the GMS Contract states that the GP contractor "shall ensure that the premises used for the provision of services under the contract are - (a) suitable for the delivery of those services; and (b) sufficient to meet the reasonable needs of the contractor's patients."
The definition of premises fit for the provision of GMS can be found in schedule 1 of The NHS (Scotland) Act 1978 – The Primary Medical Services – (Premises, Development Grants, Improvement Grants and Premises Costs) Directions 2004.  Our opinion is that a practice premises would have to be shown to be clearly unsuitable for the delivery of GP services for practices to fall foul of this regulation.  The LMC will support any practice under threat.

Should we follow the guidance in the guidance documents?
The current guidance provides a sort of 'Gold Standard' for primary care premises. Although not a legal or contractual requirement, if you are planning renovations then it would be sensible to commission the work to the best national standards.  Hopefully this will 'future-proof' the surgery.  However, we believe some of the Board’s Health Centres are not meeting best standards either.
Will the legislation change in the future to make this guidance mandatory on GP practices?
SGPC is consulted by the Scottish Government on any laws which affects General Practices. If there is a move by the Scottish Government to make certain standards mandatory on GP practices, both the LMC and SGPC will be arguing that GP practices are not disadvantaged and that the right support needs to be given.

We want to upgrade our premises but what shall we do first?
We would advise practices to carry out works which are in line with their current programme for improvements.  If there are no financial constraints then it sensible to carry out as many improvements as possible.
 

We can't do everything just now and so will there be Improvement Grants in the future?
Who knows what the future will bring!  BUT we can see that this year's Improvement Grants are very unlikely to continue into the future given the severe constraints on all areas of public funding. The Health Board have indicated that it is highly unlikely that there will be improvement grant funding in the near future to any great extent. 
 

Where can I get hold of SHFN30 and SHPN36?
These are big PDF documents and so we are not sending them out with this mini-newsletter. If  you want a copy, please contact Mary at the LMC and we email you a copy.
 

I still have some more questions. Who can I speak to?
Please contact Dr John Ip at the LMC offices
****************************************
MRSA Testing
We have been getting an increasing number of reports from practices regarding requests for MRSA screening. The LMC is quite clear on this- 

GP practices are not involved at all in any MRSA screening nor MRSA eradication treatment.
Please do not carry out MRSA screening or eradication. GPs are not contracted nor remunerated for MRSA screening. We were involved in the planning of all this and GP practices were absolutely not to be involved.  If there is any evidence of the contrary, we need to know quickly and to eradicate it!
*****************************************
 
Pre-clinic PSA Testing
The urology clinics in GG&C are asking their patients to come to the GP practice to get a PSA test done one week before their urology out-patient appointment.  We wish to remind practices that pre-clinic testing for PSA is not GMS work nor is it a LES at the current time. The only pre-clinic blood work that is contractual is the Pre-Chemo LES which most practices have signed up to. Practices need to be vigilant to this type of work slipping under their radar and being carried out automatically by their nurse or phlebotomist.
 
*****************************************

 
EMIS Dose Instruction Errors
The problem with EMIS Dose Instructions errors was first highlighted in April/May of this year and the Board has been working with EMIS and prescribing support on a fix. The prescribing team in GG&C has come up with a tool to allow practices to find out which of the instructions in the prescribing dictionary has errors. 
The Board has agreed that the support pharmacy team should run the tool in the practice to generate the report of mismatched dose instructions. It is vital that practices use the report and remove all the mismatch instructions from their EMIS system. Unfortunately this is a manual process and can be rather time consuming. We are working with the Board in supporting practices more throughout this process but if you are struggling, it is important that you contact your local prescribing support team.

******************************************

Benefit Appeals
We are also still receiving a number of queries about supplying letters of support for benefits appeals.  Can we please refer everyone to the link to the DWP health professional's FAQs page where the relevant information below can be found?  If another report is needed then the DWP should request (and pay).

 

http://www.dwp.gov.uk/healthcare-professional/frequently-asked-questions
Q/ A patient has asked for a report to support his appeal after having his Incapacity Benefit withdrawn. Do their GP have to provide a report?
A/ No. GPs, as certifying medical practitioners, have a statutory obligation to provide statements of incapacity to patients on their list and certain information to a healthcare professional working for Atos Healthcare on behalf of DWP when requested.  However, under their NHS contract there is no requirement for GPs to provide reports or offer an opinion on incapacity for work to anyone else unless requested to do so by Jobcentre Plus.

Claimants should contact Jobcentre Plus or the Appeals Service, where appropriate, if they think that further medical evidence is necessary to support their claim or appeal. They should state clearly their reasons for believing that further evidence is necessary.

If Jobcentre Plus or the Appeals Service consider that further medical evidence is necessary, they will seek it. They will be responsible for paying any fee to the doctor providing the report.

So NHS GPs are under no obligation to provide such evidence to their patients nor to provide it free of charge. If a GP does not agree to provide additional evidence for their patient then it is a private matter to be resolved between the GP and their patient.
***********************************************
 
Procedure for Ordering Varicella Zoster Immunoglobulin
The guidance recently issued to practices from the Pharmacy Distribution Centre about Varicella Zoster Immunoglobulin (VZIG) is a generic guidance to practices IF they require ordering any VZIG.  A practice may order VZIG for patients other than pregnant women, for example an immuno-compromised patient in the community exposed to chicken pox that may require VZIG.  However we strongly disagree with the third bullet point  in the guidance which states “If the immunoglobulin is required urgently and cannot wait till the next scheduled delivery day, then it is the responsibility of the GP surgery to arrange their own transport/pick-up”.  It is not.
For pregnant women exposed to chickenpox the obstetric guidelines state that these women should deal directly with their midwife who will in turn arrange follow up etc if immunoglobulin is required.  Please see below advice from Postscript’s May 2012 edition

“Pregnancy and chicken pox exposure
An incident recently occurred in general practice where an antibody-negative pregnant woman was administered varicella vaccine instead of varicella zoster immunoglobulin (VZIG).

If a pregnant woman thinks she has been exposed to chicken pox and is not immune, she should contact her midwife who will either –

• reassure her that if she has had chickenpox in the past there is nothing to worry about, or

• if she has not, or is unsure, then the midwife can arrange for antibody levels to be checked on the booking bloods at the virus lab with the understanding being that any follow up, e.g. a repeat test or assessment for immunoglobulin, is the decision of the obstetrician as the woman, by contacting the midwife, is under their care

It would also be appropriate for GPs to reassure pregnant women who have had contact with chickenpox but had it in the past that there is nothing to worry about. If a patient has not had it, or is uncertain, GPs should advise them to contact their midwife who will arrange for bloods to be checked and organise follow-up as necessary, e.g. VZIG administration”.

The GGC Chickenpox in Pregnancy Guideline can be found on Staffnet.
***********************************************

Committee News
Our thanks to Dr Ian Gordon who has now stepped down from the GP Sub/LMC Committee after many years representing the North sector.  We wish Ian every success for the future.
************************************************

Validium Counselling Services
This is a completely confidential service for all GPs in Greater Glasgow & Clyde, including sessional GPs on the GG&C Performer’s List.  Validium employ a group of experienced accredited counsellors who can be contacted 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.  

To access this confidential service please telephone 0800 214 307.

************************************************

Extended Hours Audit
Just a quick note regarding this audit. The audit is ONLY looking for details regarding the extended hours surgeries and NOT for any information about core hours appointments and consultation times.
************************************************
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